
September 13, 2022 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, August 8, 2022 at 7:40 PM.  
Chairman Licht called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Chairman Licht read the agenda.  Motion by Curtis Dunn and 2nd by James Shearer to approve the agenda.  
Motion carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the August 2022 monthly board meeting.  Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to 
accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $329,582.84; cemetery CD $2,607.84; General CD’s $13,392.70 and ARPA 
MM $58,545.46.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by James to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion by Curtis Dunn and 2nd by James Shearer to approve a driveway permit for Larry Nolte.  Driveway 
approved with a variance and contingent to get slope to appropriate percent.  The driveway could not meet 
both criteria of being 200 feet from other driveways and the 500 foot line of sight.  Due to safety reasons, board 
felt the 500 foot line of sight criteria was more important than being 200 feet from another property.   
 
Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to table the discussion on the animal control ordinance. 
 
Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
13890  5 Star Restroom Rentals  125.00 
13891  Murtha Sanitation  270.00 
13892  St. Croix Electric   118.11 
13893  Alcivia    131.87 
13894  Cedar Corporation  2520.00 
13895  St. Croix County Highway 14665.29 
13896  Mark DeBoe   612.50 
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk  
 


